
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 6, 2020 
 
 
RE:  Friday, November 20, 2020 – Courtesy Notification 
 

Dear SF Day - Golden Gate Avenue and Central Neighbors: 
 
We are entering a major milestone for the SF Day Construction Project – the concrete pour of the 
basement slab-on-grade.  We wanted to provide a courtesy notification of work that will be taking 
place on Friday, November 20, 2020. 
 
This work will take most of the day.  There will be noise in the early hours of 6am to 7am while the 
Contractor removes the fencing and completes the site set-up for the day (they will make every effort 
to stay as quiet as possible).  The noise level will be moderate throughout the day; similar to the 
normal construction work day.   The block will be very busy with truck activity.  Please see the 
schedule listed below: 
  

• 6am – Concrete Pump Arrives 
• 7am – First Concrete Truck Arrives 
• 7am – 3pm – Concrete Pumping - Trucks will be on a 15-minute schedule (4 per hour) with two 

trucks unloading into the pump at a time.  We expect somewhere between 25-30 total trucks. 
• 3pm – 4pm – Concrete Pump Cleanout  
• 3pm – 8pm – Concrete Finishing: Work during these hours will be quiet with very little noise 

other than workers speaking to each other 
• 8pm – Estimated Completion 

 
As always, we will continue to be a good neighbor throughout this process. We appreciate your 
understanding and patience as we meet this critical milestone. For more information or future 
updates on the project, please visit www.sfday.org/construction. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

San Francisco Day School 
 
 


